Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for November 4, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

November 4, 2009
The November 4th, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania was called to order at 7:00PM by Mrs. McGrath with a pledge to the flag. 

The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair

Robert Yanos, Vice Chair (Arrived at 7:30PM)

Paul Weller

Scott Stepp

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  The Rt. 422 Corridor Study is available in the Township library to review. The Limerick Drill will be held on November 17th at 5PM. Mr. Weller stated that an Amity Fire Company volunteer Bob Stone passed away. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY) none

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the minutes of October 21, 2009. Motion passed 3-0.
FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Stepp, to approve the following disbursements:


$ 75,649.32   General Fund




$ 43,360.04   Sewer Fund

$ 21,512.95   EDU Fund

$ 61,764.44
 Recreation Fund

$   1,261.20   Fire Tax Fund

$203,547.95  Total

      
Motion passed 3-0. 

 RECREATION
Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the field maintenance proposal as outlined by the Township Manager’s memo from October 19th at a cost of $18,515.  Motion passed 3-0. 

The Board authorized the preparation of a resolution to close Monocacy Hill for hiking during hunting season for the next meeting. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT
The code enforcement report for October was presented to the Board for their review. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

MMO 2010     Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the Tabular Reserve Method MMO for the police and non uniform plans as prepared by the actuary. Motion passed 3-0. 

Budget 2010    Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the advertising of the proposed 2010 budget. Motion passed 3-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland stated that the Millard right of way agreement was finished. 
NEW BUSINESS

Mowing Contract for 2010-2013   Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the advertising for solicitation of a mowing contractor for 2010 through 2013. Motion passed 3-0.

Gene Hafer Sign    The Board approved the design of the sign for the D. Gene Hafer fields at the Amity AC. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager
Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the additional work by McMahon Engineering for the Tollgate Road project for BCCD revisions. Motion passed 3-0. 
Mr. Lyon met with several engineering firms for wastewater engineering work. He compiled a short list of firms that he will contact for pricing on wastewater projects. 

Benecon sent a revised plan document for the Board’s review. There were two changes: changing dependent children maximum age to 25 instead of 23; and retirees are covered under the police bargaining agreement and in COBRA situations at the retiree’s expense. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize these changes. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Boland stated that he had reviewed the Union Township sewer regulations and specifications and  they were in order. Mr. Sassaman had also reviewed the documents. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to direct the Manager to acknowledge the acceptability to Union Township so they can move forward with adoption. Motion passed 3-0. 
The Board was in agreement to have the Manager develop a policy for commercial sewer billings. 

Mr. Lyon reported that he had attended the first tax collection committee meeting. He reported that a motion to nominate Berks EIT as county-wide collection agency failed. There will be a second meeting to clarify terms and conditions. 
Chief of Police
Chief Shuebrook reported that calls for service remain about the same. School bus stops monitoring are continuing. A bullet proof vest grant was obtained. The Chief stated that he has put and evaluation system in place. The promotional exam is being scheduled and promotions will most likely occur in January. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to be informed about accidents involving police vehicles in a timely manner. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Ken Maurer asked about the Reading Hospital project near Tollgate Road. Mr. Yanos stated that the project was stalled because of the economy. Brad from Southern Berks EMS stated that they had responded to 673 calls in Amity. They are currently staffed in the Township at Fisher’s Self Storage from 6AM to 6PM. He stated that they receive most of their money from ambulance calls, the remainder comes from donations. He stated that it would cost about $20 to $30 per household per month to have 24/7 coverage in the Township. The average call costs Southern Berks about $800. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to distribute this year’s donation to the ambulance company. Motion passed 4-0. 
ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned to executive session upon a motion by Mr. Stepp and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed at 8:21PM. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

